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31% January 2022

Mr John Kelpie

Mr Proinsias McCaughey

Derry City & Strabane District Council
Council Offices

98 Strand Road

Derry

Dear Sir

RE:

Late Submission to Area Plan
Deer Park Field adjacent to Prehen House
Backing on to Sunningdale Drive, Knoxhill Avenue & Summer H ill, Prehen

[ have been advised that there has been a late submission to the Area Plan from the City
of Derry Golf Club, the owners of what is known as “The Deer Park field” being land
adjacent to Prehen House which backs onto Summer Hill, Prehen, the submission being a
request to have the land zoned for housing.

I wish to strenuously object to this application on the following grounds: -

A late submission is unfair as it does not give time or opportunity for residents
who will be affected by any change to the area plan should same granted to voice
their views or objections;

Myself and my family have resided in our home since 1990 and we understood
that when the land was sold by the family to the Golf Club that it was to be
used for Passive recreational purposes only and would not be zoned for
housing. However, this late submission changes the designation of the land, to
which I object in the strongest terms. My property borders Deer Park Field and
myself and my family have enjoyed peace and privacy to the rear of my property
since we moved in and we wish to continue to do S0;

This field is landlocked by Prehen Park estate, the Golf Club and Prehen House.
Therefore, an accessway would have to be provided to access the field and I
believe this may be created via Summer Hill/Knoxhill Avenue. This in tum will
result in further traffic in and around the streets and further roadside parking
resulting in difficulties for residents, pedestrians and children using the footpaths.

Prehen House is an A1 listed building and a housing development would certainly
have an impact on the setting of this historical house which the residents of
Prehen are proud to have within walking distance of our homes.





